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FROM THE EDITOR 
 

 
It’s getting close to 
our annual Collector 
Car Show.  We are 
on schedule with last 
year’s registrations.  
We still need lots of 
volunteers.  If you 
haven’t volunteered 
contact John  at: 
jwm@hotmail.com 
 
The Friday Nite BBQ 
is filling up fast so 
send in your regis-
tration.  The posters 
are stuffed and 
ready to go and the 
volunteers are busy 
working on finalizing 
everything.  We 
have a new registra-
tion chairman this 
year  and she is 
busy taking care of 
everyone. 
 
A big Thank You 
goes out to John 
and Dixie Murray for 
all the great pictures 
in the newsletters. 
 

Happy new year 

Well here we are in 2018 already. In just a few weeks we will be 
hosting the 24th annual Tubac Car Show. One of the premier car 
show events in southern AZ. One of the things that make our 
event unique is the custom poster. This year we incorporated three 
of our restaurant sponsors in the poster design, 50’s Twist & 
Shout, The Cow Palace and Nickels Diner. Nickels is a new spon-
sor with us. They have a car show in the spring which the Car Nuts 
have supported each year. The three cars on the poster were cho-
sen using a new idea. Club members were encouraged to submit 
their cars for consideration, any one of which would have been a 
great choice. Once chosen the member was asked to contribute 
$100 to help pay for the poster. Roberta Rogers did her usual 
bang up job and we now have a beautiful poster for the 2018 car 
show. The first 500 entries get a signed and numbered poster as 
part of their registration. Another distinctive for our show is the 
number of trophies we award each year. There are 22 classes with 
3 awards in each class plus a “Best of Show” and “Most Unique” 
trophy. That’s 68 trophies. I don’t know of any other show that 
gives out so many awards. Then there’s the car show shirts.  Eve-
ry year we make up a custom shirt for the show. Our shirts are 
some of the highest quality shirts around. So get the word out. We 
are hoping for good weather and a great spectator turn out. The 
more spectators we have the more money we can award in schol-
arships. By:  John Murray 
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Minutes of General and Board Meetings 

All minutes respectfully submitted,  Carol Shelton, Secretary 

General Meeting January 2018 

Board Meeting  January 2018 

Next  
General Meeting 
February 5, 2018 
Breakfast - 7:30am 

Meeting -  8am 
Cow Palace 

The meeting was held at the 
Cow Palace with 75 at-
tendees.  At 8:00 a.m. Presi-
dent John Murray called the 
meeting to order.  President 
Murray welcomed Bill Sheets 
back from the cold county. 
Visitors:  Mike Boylan with a 
1946 Ford coupe and a bit of 
Chevrolet parts joined up as 
did Terry O’Connell with a 
1966 Ford F100.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Treasur-
er Arthur Mournian gave the 
Treasurer’s report.  He stated 
we have 285 registered cars 
and the BBQ sales are 148.  
Treasurer Mournian stated 
volunteers for the car show 
will receive a free car show T-
shirts and coordinators will 
receive shirts for their respec-
tive teams.  Any questions, 
contact Arthur Mournian. 
Cars for Sale:  Dan McGuire 
stated that his neighbor has a 
1988 Buick Reatta red in color 
with tan interior.  Bud Stanley 
is selling his Buick Reatta con-
vertible. 
Old Business:  Carol Shelton 
had a “basket making” party at 
her house.   She thanked her 
volunteers and said all the 
ladies had fun. Rich Marsula, 
John and Dixie Murray, Dan 
McGuire, Arthur Mournian, 
Randy and Rose Estes, Rob-
erta Rogers, and Carol Shel-
ton had the annual “poster 
stuffing” party at the house of 
Roberta Rogers.  She and 
Gary treated all of us to Pizza 
from the Italian Peasant. 
New Business:  A sign-up 
sheet was passed for those 
interested in touring the Bor-
der Patrol facility at a future 
date.  A requirement was to 
provide Date of Birth for a 
back ground check.  We had 
over 50 people interested. 
Health and Welfare:  Pete 

Burggraff was back at the 
meeting after his recent oper-
ation.  President Murray stat-
ed that Randy Estes is experi-
encing recurring cancer in his 
jaw. 
Car Nuts Car Show:  Randy 
Estes, Traffic Control Coordi-
nator, has assembled his crew 
for the show.  Lila Szedlus has 
her crew in place as well.  
Several clipboards were 
passed for sign up for various 
positions.  Don Schwartz do-
nated a beautiful and original 
“Geronimo” bust for the car 
show auction.  John Stein do-
nated a decorator pillow that 
has a red pickup truck on it.  
Kelly Rivers is going to video 
tape our show using his 
drone.  President Murray an-
nounced that the Green Valley 
News is preparing an article 
featuring Phil and Linda 
Gorg’s van and will discuss 
the car show within the article.  
He also stated that on Friday, 
1/26/18 at 7:30 a.m. volun-
teers will begin set up for the 
show.  Those interested in 
putting their show vehicles on 
the street in Green Valley to 
advertise the show are wel-
come to do so and banners 
will be provided. 
Member Comments:  Rich 
Huston stated he has inside 
($100 per month) and outside 
($50 per month) storage spots 
for rent. 
50/50:  The 50/50 amount won 
was $69 and Pat Nilo was the 
lucky member. 
 At 8:50 a.m. the meeting was 
adjourned. 

The meeting was 
called to order by 
President John Mur-
ray at 8:55 a.m. with 
Board Members Ar-
thur Mournian, Lila 
Szedlus, Randy Es-
tes, John Beckman, 
Jay Lucas, Rich 
Marsula, Dan 
McGuire and Carol 
Shelton in attend-
ance. 
All minutes of the 
last meeting and the 
Treasurer’s Report 
were approved. 
Car Show:  Presi-
dent Murray is set-
ting up an appoint-
ment with Tubac 
Golf Resort for final 
details for the Car 
Show.  Various oth-
er details were dis-
cussed to update all 
Board Members. 
New Business:  
Dick and Marilyn 
Slater are selling the 
property where the 
car show trailer is 
stored.  Rich Marsu-
la has been explor-
ing places we can 
store it.  He quoted 
a price of $470 a 

year at a location in 
Green Valley.  A 
motion was made 
and approved by the 
board for him to ob-
tain the storage site.  
When he finalized 
the deal, he was 
able to obtain it for 
$300 a year. 
Meeting was ad-
journed at 9:20 a.m  

Meeting 
minutes 



John Murray, President 
1965 W. Cactus Run Dr. 
Green Valley, AZ  85622 
520-777-3145 
 
Randy Estes, Vice Pres. 
1057 W.Mountain Stone Dr 
Green Valley, AZ 85614 
520-648-7386 
 
John Beckman, Director 
921 W. Via Alamos 
Green Valley, AZ  85622 
402-681-0786 
 
Jay Lucas, Director 
2193 E. Madera Plateau Dr. 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
916-705-2846 
 
Rich Marsula, Director 
1356 W. Camino del Pato 
Green Valley, AZ 85622 
520-777-7514 
 
Dan McGuire, Director 
150 W. Calle Martina 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
406-586-3463 
 
Arthur Mournian,  
Director, Treasurer 
5933 S.Meadow Hills Loop 
Green Valley, AZ  85622 
520-269-7587 
 
Carol Shelton, Director, 
Secretary 
2415 E. Overview Ln. 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
520-398-3261 
 
Lila Szedlus, Director 
Student Coordinator 
1001 W. Rio Guaymas 
Green Valley, AZ 85614 
520-648-7690 
 
Newsletter Editor 
Maryann Miller 
520-885-6630 
 
 
Membership Coordinator 
Wendell Werner 
 
Website & Email: 
www.carnuts.org 
carnuts@cox.net 
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Board of Directors 

 

There is still time to register 
Deadline January 19 
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Our car show posters are ready to be stuffed for the car show.  Roberta Rogers created a beautiful 
poster again this year.  She also created a water color painting for the car show registration with 
matching dash plaques. 

 
 

 
 
 

Poster stuffing party 

 

Monthly meeting Breakfast at the Cow Palace 
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February Birthdays 
 

1. Jon Stein 
3. David Rude 
4. Vern Bonar 
4.    Gerrie Hepfer 
6. Sharon Vant 
7. Phyllis Lepke 
8. Marilyn Pelfrey 
8.    James Townsdin 
11.  Marv Berke 
13. Karen Reid 
16.  Barbara Cottos 
17 Phillip vonMicka Reichen-

berg 
22.  Dan McGuire 
23. Darillyn Doss 
24. Gary Pelfrey 
27. Richard Slater 
28. Barbara Kienlen 

 
 

February                 
Anniversaries 

 
3.     Norm & Elaine Carver   
14. Phillip/Lori von Micka-               

 Reichenberg 
14.  Bob & Anne Smith 
15.  Ted & Marna Kudart 
17 Gary & Roberta Fahrenz 
17. Tom & Linda Stevenson 
17.  Art & Sue Vaughan 
22.  Norm/Judy Broshous 

 
 

If anyone has questions or corrections for the 
newsletter, please contact: 

carnuts@cox.net. 

Car Shows 
January 26-27 Collector Car Show, Tubac 
Golf Resort.  Info:  www.carnuts.org 
 
Little Anthony’s Day shows: 
1/20; 2/3; 2/17; 3/3; 3/17; 3/31 
 
Check out www.cruisinarizona.com for the latest 
info on car shows around the state. 

For corrections or additions, please  contact carnuts@cox.net 

FOR SALE 
 
 
1995 Camaro convertible 116,000 miles but great 
shape. $8,400 or best offer. Paul 520-306-8206 (7/17) 
 
1990 Mazda Miata low mileage, red.   
Janet Haeger 520-396-4572  Contact after 10/27/17 
(10/17) 
 
1985 Pontiac Fiero, 13,000 miles All original Contact 
Marilyn at 520-271-4929 (11/17) 
 
1964 1/2 Mustang  Excellent condition   $35,500  
Contact:  Don Joy at 509-952-7770  (12/17) 
 
 
If your car is listed here for sale and it has al-
ready be sold let me know.  I will be starting 
over with a list of cars and will date them and 
leave them up for 6 months and then take 
then down.  Thanks  Maryann Miller 
 

DON’T FORGET TO CHECK US OUT ON FACEBOOK  
Go to your own Facebook page and type In the 
search bar “Santa Cruz Valley Car Nuts”     

 
Richard and Linda Norman 
594 W. Links Ln. 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
501-538-4212 
 
 
 
 

New Member 
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It is almost that time.  January 27 is getting closer and closer.  The BBQ always 
fills up fast.  If you haven’t sent in your registration, now is the time before it 
fills up.   
The Friday Night BBQ will be held at the Tubac Golf Resort again this year on 
January 26.  There will be a social hour with a cash bar at 5pm and dinner at 
6pm.  The menu is salad, grilled chicken, ranch beans, corn on cob, pulled 
BBQ beef and water, coffee, or tea. 
  
On Saturday January 27  the car show starts at 10am, with cars parking on the 
driving range. 
 
The deadline for entering a car is January 19, 2018.  There will be no refunds 
after this date.  The show is pre-registration only.  If you have questions about 
your registration call  Linda Gorg at 520-300-6396.       
 

 
 
 
 

24th Annual Collector Car Show 

A Few of Last Year’s Winners 
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If you would like the story of your car/cars in the newsletter, just email your story to carnuts@cox.net and I will try and fit 
it in the newsletter.  Your articles are always welcome. 

Friday nite BBQ 
Things are really shaping up for the Friday night car show BBQ. The resort has sold 
out all the rooms and we are gearing up for a full house at the BBQ. We can handle 
about 220 people so get your reservations in. Carol Shelton has done a wonderful job 
gathering and preparing dozens of items for the auction. We will of course auction off 
the custom watercolor and other car show items. The food is always great and once 
again we will have a DJ for your entertainment. Be sure and get your request togeth-
er for songs you want to hear. Get your dancing shoes on and come on down. See 
you at the 2018 BBQ.  By:  John Murray 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tubac Saturday Coffee Group 
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 Arizona Family 
  Restaurant   

 

                     Kathy Wagner 
                        Catering  

 
80 W. Esperanza           Visit the  
Green Valley, AZ 85614        Easy Street Lounge 
(520) 625-3680      
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A tradition in family dining since 1921 
Serving Great Burgers, Sandwiches, Salad, Ribs, 

Steaks… 
and much more! 

Open Monday - Friday from 11am to 8pm  
Saturday & Sunday - 8am to 8pm   

Open for Breakfast 
 with traditional eggs, omelets and giant sized pancakes. 

Featuring Friday Fish Fry, Saturday -  Prime Rib and  
Sunday -  Roasted Half Chicken! 

Mosey on down for Daily lunch and Dinner Specials 
or 

 visit our Historic Old Bar 
 for 

A special House Margarita, cold beer  
or one of our many drink specialties 

 Banquet facilities available 
 Let the Cow cater your next special occasion, holiday  

party, club or neighborhood gathering. 
28802 S. Nogales Hwy. 

Amado, AZ  85645  
520 398-8000  

cowpalacerestaurant@gmail.com 
Exit 48 off of I-19 South 

Amado, AZ 

 

Arizona Family  
Restaurant 

 
Kathy Wagner 

Catering 
80 W. Esperanza 
Green Valley, AZ  
85614 

Visit the 
Easy Street Lounge 

 

 
 
 
 
 

TUBAC GOLF RESORT & SPA 
 

             
 
 
 

27 Holes of Golf 
Destination Spa 

Stables Ranch Grill 

Reservations:  520-398-2211 
1 Otero Rd, Tubac, AZ 

1-800-848-7893 

 
 
 
 

This space can be yours 
Contact carnuts.org 

mailto:cowpalacerestaurant@gmail.com�
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520-625-1779    rick.dbp@gmail.com 

 

 

 

31@gmail.com 

41 Years Experience 

31 Years 
SAME LOCATION 

 

Same Owner 
Keith Livsey 

Green Valley’s Only 
AC & Cooling System 

SPECIALIST 
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Celebrating Our 38th Year in 
Business 

 

 

Continental Self Storage 
 

Inside Car Storage 
 

Car Nut Discount 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Resident Manager 

520 E. Whitehouse Canyon Rd. 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
520-625-3405 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Your business card can be here 
Contact maryann614@cox.net 

 
 
 
 

 

ServiceMaster of Green Valley LLC 
Owner:  John Quattropani 

17802 Placita Mayo 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 

520-625-0026 

Residential/Commercial Carpet Cleaning Services 
24 Hr. Emergency Service 
Carpet/Oriental Rugs/Tile 

Carpet/Fabric Protection, Pet Odor Removal, Sanitizing 
Fire/Water/Smoke Restoration 

Upholstered Furniture, Drapery Cleaning, Spot Removal 
Pressure Washing/Garages 

1974            43 Years          2017 

Victor Roarte 520-240-2653 
VRodarte@LongRealty.com 

www.VRodarte.LongRealty.com 
Text:LongVictor to 59550 

15920 S. Rancho Sahuarita Blvd. #180 
Sahuarita, AZ  85629 
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Santa Cruz Valley Car Nuts, Inc. 
9021 E. Henry Place  
Tucson, AZ  85710 –0943                                                                                        

PAGE 12                                                                                                               NUTS & BOLTS                                    JANUARY 2018 

  

VISIT OUR FINE CLUB SPONSORS OFTEN 

 

 

AAA Rated 
2011 Pima County SBC Small Business of the Year 

Proprietors: 
Johnnie and Edie Lake 

Over 30 years experience * Licensed and insured 

Johnnie Lake, CFI 
Ford Master Technician 
ASE Master Technical 

680 W. Camino Casa Verde 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 

520-399-1302 

Complete Automotive Service and Repair 


